
 

 

May 12, 2015 

 

The Honorable Michael E. Busch 

Speaker of the House 

H–101 State House  

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Dear Mr. Speaker: 

 

In accordance with Article II, Section 17 of the Maryland Constitution, today I have 

vetoed House Bill 512 – Office of Cemetery Oversight – Preneed Burial Contracts – 

Report Submission Requirement. 

 

This bill increases the time period, from 120 to 150 days, within which a seller of 

preneed goods or preneed services who is subject to the preneed trust account 

requirements is required to submit a report regarding preneed burial contracts and 

preneed trust accounts to the Director of the Office of Cemetery Oversight. 

 

Senate Bill 148, which was passed by the General Assembly and signed by me, 

accomplishes the same purpose.  Therefore, it is not necessary for me to sign House 

Bill 512. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Governor Lawrence J. Hogan, Jr. 




